LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 05/02/10
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present.

Rollie Gibbs, President



Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Bruce Langson

Carole Inghram Montalto


David H. Williams, Jr.
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

The minutes of the April 11, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved by the Board.

The Financial Report from inception through current date was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
The 2010 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed and approved.
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
All the class reunions that we are aware of as of current date have been posted on the LVHSAA website.
Fund Raising
Because we only have ten people interested in going to the Rodeo after the parade, it was decided that we would not purchase a block of tickets this year.  Those that said they were interested will be notified and may go to the Rodeo on their own.  
We discussed the idea of a yard sale to benefit the LVHSAA.  Attendees agreed it was worth pursuing.

Grants
Bruce attended the LVHS Student Council Meeting on April 15th.  He made them aware of our scholarship, grants and mentoring programs.  Bruce plans to stay in contact with the Student Council Advisor, Peter Brown, and sent him an e-mail after the meeting outlining the goals of the LVHSAA.  Principal Debbie Brockett has advised that the LVHSAA may have a table and solicit memberships and/or donations at any of any of their sporting and other events at the school.  The city had asked us to help find about 20 volunteers to assist at the Helldorado Parade.  Mr. Brown agreed to provide 20 volunteer students and will be providing Bruce with a list of those volunteers.  Bruce is designing a Grants application form for teachers to be posted on the LVHSAA website.
Historian Update

Gary Dillingham was has been busy gathering names of graduates from all classes, back to 1905!  These will eventually be posted on our LVHSAA website.
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 279 current members.  Since the Wildcat Tales #3 newsletter was sent out, we received 4 new memberships and 8 renewals, including 4 lifetime memberships.  We still have 29 expired memberships.  We decided that we would not make further calls to the expired members until the first of June, at which time we will present them with a one-time offer, making their renewal good through September, 2011.  Any new memberships received after June 1 will also be given memberships through September, 2011.    It was suggested that we offer free memberships to parents of current LVHS students and also to LVHS teachers.  The board was generally not in favor of this suggestion, but will discuss it again at the next meeting.
Mentoring Program

Bruce has received two applications from alumni volunteering to be mentors.  We are not aware that any students have applied for mentoring yet. 
Scholarships

Carole Inghram Montalto held a meeting of the Scholarship Committee met on April 29th.  The four students to receive our scholarships this year were selected at that meeting.  Carole will be taking the applications back to Jennifer Williams, the College Counselor at LVHS, tomorrow.  We will be sending letters to advise the students that were selected.
Bruce sent a letter to Peter Mohr and received a reply from him.  Bruce is working out final details with Mr. Mohr, who is offering an annual $2000 scholarship in memory of his deceased wife, to a female graduate who must major in the engineering field.  Bruce is notifying Mr. Mohr that we would like to accept his offer and will work out the details.  We will probably request our legal counsel to review this for us.

Senior Squares
Chairperson Sarah Butler Walker has not been able to determine if the painter and Mark Fenstermaker (class of 1970) have tested Mark’s grinder.  Dave will continue to try to contact Mark.  The board is concerned that if we do not get the work done soon, it will be summer and be too hot to do the painting.  Patty will follow-up with Chairperson Sarah Butler Walker also.  

Sarah reported that the painter has advised her that annual maintenance of the sealer will be required to keep the squares from being slippery when wet, which is a complaint from the Academy.  A discussion was held on whether it will be feasible to continue doing annual maintenance, as funding may not always be available.  A discussion took place on the possibility of having tiles like those on display in the Centennial Room at LVHS, made by the Class of 1953, and having them displayed on some type of raised, slanted surface near the benches by the front steps of the old school.  We will pursue this idea with the Class of 1953 alumni that were involved.
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce has not yet received the artwork for the ad in the View section of the LVRJ.  He hopes to have it soon.  The board members expressed some concerns regarding this program in view of the numerous ads in the LVRJ recently for similar programs, plus the time that will be required to administer the program.  We will discuss this further at our next meeting.
Website and Facebook

Webmaster Dave Williams renewed our domain license for 3 years at a cost of $32.61.  This expenditure was approved by the board.  Dave has put messages on facebook and on our website regarding participation in the Helldorado parade. 
Wildcat Reunion – 2010

The mailer has been designed and tested by the printer.  It is scheduled to go out the first week of July.  Committee members have been busy gathering some very nice raffle and door prizes.  A full update was not given today since all attendees are on the Wildcat Reunion Committee.  Their next meeting will be on May 25th.
OLD BUSINESS

Helldorado Parade - 2010
We learned that the parade route will not be expanded as previously planned.  The parade will end at 4th and Ogden – the same as last year.  Rollie reported that the lights have been put on the float, plus he has installed a fan to keep the generator cool.  The float is ready to go!  We have heard from quite a few alumni who will either ride or walk in the parade with the float.  We would like even more, so Patty will send an e-mail to those that participated last year.  Those that wish to may meet and carpool from Rollie’s crane yard.  We expect to have the final details from the city next week, and will get the information out to everyone once we do.  Patty has some photos of the LVHS Band (from 1955) and the Helldorado parade of 1947.  She has also talked to Joe Thomson who is searching for some all Helldorado photos.  We will get these to Dave, who will have the posters printed.  Rollie will check the banner sizes and prepare the LVHSAA banner to go in the back of his truck.

Computer Back-Up and External Hard-Drive

Patty reported that the external hard-drive is now working and backing up all the association data whenever anything is “saved”.  
Non-Profit Bulk Mail Postage Permit

We still have not received our final approval from the U.S. Postal Service for our non-profit mail rate.  Hopefully it will be received within the next couple of weeks.  It has been over a month since we applied.
Wildcat Tales Newsletter

The Wildcat Tales #3 newsletter was mailed to 506 alumni, including paid members, expired members and non-member Wildcat Reunion attendees.  As mentioned above, several new memberships and renewals have been received, which we feel were the result of the newsletter.  The mailing cost was $155 less than anticipated.
NEW BUSINESS

Letters to 2010 Graduating Students
The last two years we have given letters to all of the graduating students offering them a free one-year membership.  Only 13 students took the offer in 2008, and 12 in 2009.  Of those, only two from 2008 joined when their membership expired.  There will be 700 graduates this year.  The board decided to contact the school to find out if we can buy an ad in the Desert Breeze to make the offer of free memberships to this year’s grads, rather than giving them letters.  Patty will contact the school about this possibility.

Honorary LVHSAA Members

It was agreed by the board that we will offer honorary memberships this year to three people whose names will not be published until the Wildcat Reunion.

Alumni Band

Since mailing of the newsletter, Patty received one call from an alumni interested in joining an alumni band.  
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next Board of Director’s Meeting will be held on Sunday, June 13, 2010 at 2 p.m. at Patty Haack’s home.  This meeting will be posted on the LVHSAA website and is open to all members of the LVHSAA.
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
